
 

 
BOONE COUNTY FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 
OPEN and CLOSED BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

September 21, 2015 
 

The Board of Directors of the Boone County Fire Protection District met on Monday, September 
21, 2015 at 5:00 PM at the Administration Office located at 2201 I-70 Drive NW, Columbia, 
Missouri. Those present were: Chairman David Griggs, Board Member John Sam Williamson, 
Board Member Phyllis Fugit, Board Member Keith Schnarre, Board Member David Shorr, Fire 
Chief Scott Olsen, Jeff Scott, Bureau Director Gale Blomenkamp, Bureau Director Josh 
Creamer, Attorney Jeff Parshall and Bureau Director Shawna Schnieders. 
 
Chairman David Griggs called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 
 
Board Member David Shorr made a motion to adjourn to closed session at 5:00 PM.  Motion 
seconded by Board Member Williamson.  A roll call vote was taken: 
 Board Member Keith Schnarre – Yes  
 Board Member Phyllis Fugit – Yes 
 Board Member David Shorr - Yes 
 Board Member John Sam Williamson – Yes 
 Chairman David Griggs – Yes 
 
Discussion was held regarding personnel.  No action taken. 
 
A motion was made by Board Member Williamson to adjourn the closed session at 5:22PM.  
Motion seconded by Board Member Schnarre.  A roll call vote was taken: 
 Board Member Keith Schnarre – Yes  
 Board Member Phyllis Fugit – Yes 
 Board Member David Shorr - Yes 
 Board Member John Sam Williamson – Yes 
 Chairman David Griggs – Yes 
 
Agenda accepted as presented. 
 
Chairman David Griggs called for public comment or recognition.  No public comment or 
recognition.   
 
A motion was made by Board Member Williamson to accept the August 19, 2015 public hearing 
minutes as presented.  Motion seconded by Board Member Shorr.  No further discussion.  A roll 
call vote was taken: 

Board Member Keith Schnarre – Yes  
 Board Member Phyllis Fugit – Yes 
 Board Member David Shorr - Yes 
 Board Member John Sam Williamson – Yes 
 Chairman David Griggs – Yes 



 

  
A motion was made by Board Member Williamson to accept the August 19, 2015 closed and 
open session minutes as amended.  Motion seconded by Board Member Shorr.  No further 
discussion.  A roll call vote was taken: 

Board Member Keith Schnarre – Yes  
 Board Member Phyllis Fugit – Yes 
 Board Member David Shorr - Yes 
 Board Member John Sam Williamson – Yes 
 Chairman David Griggs – Yes 
 
Board Member Williamson presented the August 2015 Financial Reports.  The August 2015 
Financial Reports were accepted as presented. 
 
Chief Olsen requested that the Board of Directors promote James Jennings to the Fleet 
Maintenance Division Manager position.  A motion was made by Board Member Schnarre to 
promote James Jennings to the Fleet Maintenance Division Manager exempt 2 step 10.  Motion 
seconded by Board Member Williamson.  No further discussion.  A roll call vote was taken: 

Board Member Keith Schnarre – Yes  
 Board Member Phyllis Fugit – Yes 
 Board Member David Shorr - Yes 
 Board Member John Sam Williamson – Yes 
 Chairman David Griggs – Yes 
 
Chief Olsen requested that the Board of Directors promote David Hanks to the Facilities 
Maintenance Division Manager position.  A motion was made by Board Member Williamson to 
promote David Hanks to the Facilities Maintenance Division Manager position exempt 2 step 1.  
Motion seconded by Board Member Fugit.  No further discussion.  A roll call vote was taken: 

Board Member Keith Schnarre – Yes  
 Board Member Phyllis Fugit – Yes 
 Board Member David Shorr - Yes 
 Board Member John Sam Williamson – Yes 
 Chairman David Griggs – Yes 
 
Chief Olsen requested that the Board of Directors promote Lieutenant Daniel Mueller to a rank 
of Captain.   A motion was made by Board Member Williamson to promote Lieutenant Daniel 
Mueller to a rank of Captain.  Motion seconded by Board Member Shorr.  No further discussion.  
A roll call vote was taken: 

Board Member Keith Schnarre – Yes  
 Board Member Phyllis Fugit – Yes 
 Board Member David Shorr - Yes 
 Board Member John Sam Williamson – Yes 
 Chairman David Griggs – Yes 
 
Chief Olsen requested that the Board of Directors promote Lieutenant Bryant Gladney to a rank 
of Captain.   A motion was made by Board Member Schnarre to promote Lieutenant Bryant 



 

Gladney to a rank of Captain.  Motion seconded by Board Member Shorr.  No further discussion.  
A roll call vote was taken: 

Board Member Keith Schnarre – Yes  
 Board Member Phyllis Fugit – Yes 
 Board Member David Shorr - Yes 
 Board Member John Sam Williamson – Yes 
 Chairman David Griggs – Yes 
 
Chief Olsen requested that the Board of Directors promote Lieutenant Chuck Doss to a rank of 
Captain.   A motion was made by Board Member Schnarre to promote Lieutenant Chuck Doss to 
a rank of Captain.  Motion seconded by Board Member Williamson.  No further discussion.  A 
roll call vote was taken: 

Board Member Keith Schnarre – Yes  
 Board Member Phyllis Fugit – Yes 
 Board Member David Shorr - Yes 
 Board Member John Sam Williamson – Yes 
 Chairman David Griggs – Yes 
 
Bureau Director Creamer stated that the landowners of the land we were looking at for Station 13 
had decided not to sell, so staff is reevaluating what needs to be done.  The plans for the initial 
bidding phase 1 and 1A have been reviewed, are nearing completion and acceptance and will go 
out for bid in the next week or so.     
 
Bureau Director Creamer stated that a group of individuals from the apparatus committees will 
be going to Danko this week to review their facility, the designs for the brush trucks. As well as, 
the following week will travel to Rosenbauer to see our engines and review.   
 
Chief Olsen stated that the bids had been received for the two column lift that had been presented 
to the Board during the August meeting.  Staff received two bids of which the mechanics and 
staff had reviewed and would like to recommend the bid from Myers Brothers of KC, Inc. in the 
amount of $34,586.00.  A motion was made by Board Member Shorr to authorize the acceptance 
of the bid from Myers Brothers of KC, Inc for the Rotary MCH418 Electro-Hydraulic Lift 
system as requested in the amount of $34,586.00.  Motion seconded by Board Member Fugit.  
No further discussion. A roll call vote was taken: 

Board Member Keith Schnarre – Yes  
 Board Member Phyllis Fugit – Yes 
 Board Member David Shorr - Yes 
 Board Member John Sam Williamson – Yes 
 Chairman David Griggs – Yes 
 
Bureau Director Schnieders referred the board to their packet to review the VFIS insurance 
renewal proposal.  There was a 4.5% increase of premiums due to an annual increase of all 
building and contents of 4%, as well as increase run volume from 1,200 to 1,500 fire calls.  A 
motion was made by Board Member Schnarre to accept the VFIS insurance renewal as 
presented.  Motion seconded by Board Member Williamson.  No further discussion.  A roll call 
vote was taken: 



 

Board Member Keith Schnarre – Yes  
 Board Member Phyllis Fugit – Yes 
 Board Member David Shorr - Yes 
 Board Member John Sam Williamson – Yes 
 Chairman David Griggs – Yes 
 
Bureau Director Blomenkamp stated that the ’58 fire truck that we use as a parade vehicle has 
become very costly to maintain and John Wilke had contacted its original owners to see if they 
would be interested in purchasing it back.  Initially they were not interested; however, they had 
contacted us and would like to purchase the truck back as is. We will be pursuing this option in 
the upcoming months.   
 
Chairman David Griggs called for questions regarding the presented Bureau Reports: 
 
The following are other meetings/items that are scheduled: 
 October 8, 2015 – 4:00 PM Special Open Meeting 
 October 21, 2015 – 5:30 PM Monthly Board Meeting  
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:10 PM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,     Approved by: 
 
 
 
Shawna Schnieders      David Griggs 
Administrative Services Bureau Director   Chairman 
 


